Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

April 5, 2013
Welcome and Introductions -CALL TO ORDER
Carmen Weisner, CTF Policy Committee Chair, called the meeting to order and introductions were made.  New Board Member, Ryan Gremillion, Department of Education, was introduced to the Board.  Mr. Gremillion replaces Ms. Joan Hunt on the CTF Board of Directors.
ATTENDANTS
Board Members Present

Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community
Dr. Juan Gershanik, Louisiana State Medical Society

Ryan Gremillion, Department of Education

Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association
Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare Administrator
Lee Melancon for Malcolm Myer, NAACP
Brent Villemarette, DCFS, Deputy Secretary of Programs

Carmen Weisner, NASW LA Chapter 
Board Members Absent
Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Judge Nancy Konrad, Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice

Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio

Guests

Rhonda Waldrop, DCFS
Staff   
Judy L. Harrison, Executive Director
Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Agenda and Minutes

Rhenda Hodnett made a motion to accept the Meeting Agenda as presented.  Brent Villemarette seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Pastor Mark Foster moved for approval of the December 5, 2012 minutes as presented. Dr. Juan Gershanik seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Executive committee Report
Birth Certificate Collection: The Executive Director reported that issues regarding birth certificate collections have been resolved.  DHH was not depositing Birth Certificates fees in a timely manner.  The Executive Director spoke with Darlene Smith, State Registrar Vital Records, and was assured that the funds will be deposited at least quarterly.  The Executive Director also stated that the federal match for the CBCAP grant is based upon the amount being deposited into the Trust Fund account.  Carmen Weisner asked if there is someone internally who will be checking to make sure the deposits are being made in a timely manner.  Dan Tuman will be the DCFS contact person.  Discussion followed.
Ms. Weisner suggested that the Executive Director contact Darlene Smith at DHH monthly to check on the status of birth certificate fees and that these fees be tracked monthly on an Excel spreadsheet.

Judge Nancy Konrad’s resignation:  Carmen Weisner informed the Board that Judge Nancy Konrad will be resigning from the Children’s Trust Fund Board.
The Executive Director also reported that she has been in contact with the Governor’s Office of Boards and Commission to get vacant positions on the Board appointed and approved.  
Open Meeting Law:  In order to comply with the Open Meetings Law Children’s Trust Fund Meeting Announcements and the meeting Agenda will now be posted on the Children’s Trust Fund web-site.  The Executive Director informed the Board that Board Members are allowed to have a proxy, but it must be a designated representative.  It cannot be an existing Board Member. A copy of the Proxy Form was distributed to Board Members.  Participation is allowed by conference call, but the conference call participants cannot be counted towards the quorum. 
Financial Report
Expenditures:  

Administrative and Direct Service Reports:  Copies of the Administrative and Direct Service Revenue and Expenditure Reports were distributed to Board Members.  In addition a copy of the proposed budget for fiscal year 2014 was distributed to Board Members.  

Budget Projection – FY 14:


Statutory Dedication:  

          $ 775,000

CBCAP:  


         $ 400,000



                    TOTAL:  $1,175,000

There will likely be a 5% decrease in the current FY 2013 federal funds due to sequestration.  The Executive Director reported that this should not affect the Children’s Trust Fund since Louisiana received an increase in the CBCAP award amount.
Committee Reports

Grant Review Committee:  Dr. Juan Gershanik presented the Grant Review Committee report.
Changes:  
Grant Reviewer Requirements:  The Executive Director reported that there have been changes regarding the grant review process.  Grant reviewers are now required to have at least an undergraduate degree or have worked in a family or child related field for a minimum of five years.
Dr. Gershanik requested that a third reviewer review grants for agencies that have more than one application in different regions.  The Executive Director informed the Board that if the scores are eschewed, a third reviewer will then review and score the proposal.  The Executive Director also reported that if an organization has more than one application in a region that different reviewers score each grant.  

Weighted Scores:  The Executive Director informed the Board that a new weighted score sheet was developed.  A copy of the score sheet was distributed to Board Members. Dr. Gerhsanik suggested that a review be done of past scores and compare with the current scores.  Discussion followed. 
Application Totals:  A listing of grant applications received was distributed to Board Members.  It was reported that 130 grants requesting a total $2,317,621 were received as well as 26 conference requests totaling $307,100.  

Legislative Committee:

Pre-filed bills:  Kären Hallstrom presented the Legislative Committee report.  A list of pre-filed bills regarding children and families received from the Children’s Cabinet Advisory Board was distributed to Board Members.  Ms. Hallstrom will review the list to see which bills would be of the most importance to the Children’s Trust Fund and this list will be e-mailed to Board Members.
In addition Ms. Hallstrom reported on SB212 which deals with Public Meetings.  It is now mandatory that all Public Meetings be recorded and that all records must be preserved for two years.  It was also reported that there are several bills regarding Medicaid Eligibility that will be closely monitored including HB429.  Discussion followed.
Old Business


Public Relations Report:  Lee Melancon presented the Public Relations report
Day at the Capitol:  The Annual Children’s Trust Fund Day at the Capitol will be held on May 2 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. in the Rotunda.  All Board Members are invited to attend.  A presentation will be done on the steps of the Capitol at 12 noon which will include the launch of the “Look Before You Lock” Campaign.
Look Before You Lock Campaign:  Posters, flyers and bookmarks will be distributed to grantees to be passed on to the public.  In addition, information will be presented via social media such as Twitter, Facebook and Instagram.
The Executive Director stated that she will be meeting with Trey Williams, DCFS Director of Communications and Governmental Affairs, concerning a dual campaign with DCFS.  Rhenda Hodnett suggested that Mr. Melancon look into having information regarding “Look Before You Lock” in newsletters sent out by plants to their employees statewide.  Dr. Gershanik also requested that the PSA’s be done in Spanish as well as English. 
New Business
Executive Director's Report:    
The Executive Director is requesting travel to the National CBCAP/Network for Action Meeting to be held April 22-25, 2013 in Alexandria, Virginia.  Pastor Mark Foster made a motion to approve the Executive Director’s travel to Viriginia.  Dr. Juan Gershanik seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Information received from grantees was distributed to Board Members

Statewide Meetings with the Louisiana Partnership:   
The Executive Director reported that she will be traveling with Ken Hinrichs, Executive Director of the Louisiana Partnership for Children and Families, to educate and involve individuals statewide about the Trust Fund as well as the Louisiana Partnership.
The Executive Director informed the Board that it is now time to start the development of the new state plan.  The current State Plan is for 2009- 2014.  
Rhenda Hodnett made a motion to adjourn.  Juan Gershanik seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.

NEXT MEETING: 
June 28, 2013


LMA Building


700 North 10th Street



10 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
